
 

AAC Board of Directors- Unofficial Meeting Highlights for November 2023 

 

Highlights of the AAC Board meeting held on Wednesday November 15, 2023. The full text of all 
motions can be found in On Course. 

1. The BOD approved twelve new members. 
 

2. All nominees for the 2024-2025 term were acclaimed. 
President: Paula Collins - Acclaimed  
Treasurer: Kim O’Neill - Acclaimed  
Regional Director BC/VI: Ivy Seney - Acclaimed 
Regional Director SK/MB/NU: Ellie Walker - Acclaimed 
Regional Director ON E: Claire Duder – Acclaimed   
Regional Director NS/NL: no nomination received - vacant 

 
3. The referendum to approve changes to the bylaws was concluded. All resolutions 

passed with a minimum of 91% of the vote (2/3 is required to pass). 437 members 
voted. 
 

4. Regional and National Rules and Guidelines were updated with changes made since the 
last release in December 2019. 
 

5. The Board accepted the recommendation of the Development Committee to establish 
an International Biathlon Stream to replace the existing Challenge class.  The 
International Biathlon Stream will be introduced as a pilot project starting July 1, 2024. 

 
6. Accessibility – clubs are required to use the term “AO” (Accessibility Option) on their 

premium lists in place of the current “SD” term. The Accessibility option is available to 
Senior Handlers over 65 and handlers of any age with a disability. 

 
 

 


